

JULIE D. KOHLER

PLEASE REPLY TO: Bridgeport

WRITER'S DIRECT DIAL: (203) 337-4157
E-Mail Address: jkohler@cohenandwolf.com

November 22, 2013

Ms. Melanie Bachman, Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 400- Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public need for the construction, maintenance and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 343 Daleville Road, Willington, Connecticut. <u>Transfer of Certificate</u>

Dear Attorney Bachman:

On October 4, 2012, the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") granted a twelve (12) month extension for construction and operation of the proposed telecommunications facility ("Facility") in the above-captioned docket to February 2, 2014. Construction of the Facility has not been completed, therefore, Construction Services Towers ("CST") respectfully requests a six (6) month extension of time until August 2, 2014, in which to comply with the Council's D&O.

Very truly yours,

Julie D. Kohler

JDK/lcc

cc: Brett Buggeln, Tarpon Towers (via email)

Todd Bowman, Tarpon Towers (via e-mail)

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq., for Verizon Wireless (via e-mail)

Keith Coppins, Phoenix Partnership (via email)